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June Meeting 
 

Country Club of York 
1400 Country Club Road 

York, PA  17403 

 

June 19, 2017 
 

Speaker - 10:00 AM 

Lunch - 11:00 AM 

Golf - 12:30 PM Shotgun 

Cash Bar/Hors d’oeuvres - Following Golf 
 

 

There will be a CPGCSA Board of Directors Meeting  

at 8:00AM. 

Superintendent Profile 
 

Patrick Michener became the Superintendent at the Country 

Club of York in January of 2013.  Before Country Club of 

York, Patrick was an Assistant Superintendent at Aronimink 

Golf Club in Philadelphia region and an Assistant Superinten-

dent at Bidermann Golf Club in the Wilmington, Delaware 

area.  Patrick graduated from Penn State University with a BS 

in Turfgrass Science in 2006. 

Golf Club Profile  
 

At a Country Club of York Board of Directors meeting on 

January 13, 1923, there was a proposal made by C. Elmer 

Smith on the possibility of looking for a location to build a 

new eighteen-hole course and a modern clubhouse. It was not 

until the following year on January 12, 1924 that the board of 

directors formed a committee to investigate locations and 

make recommendations for a new country club.  In May of 

1926, the committee chose Donald Ross and Associates to 

design the golf course.  Mr. Ross tramped over the terrain and 

plotted the course.  The course combined natural hazards of 

the terrain with artificial lakes and bunkers for a total of 6,550 

yards for play with a par 72.   The course remains as the great 

architect had intended and offers a great variety in playability, 

member enjoyment, and views of surrounding farm land. 

SRBC Update 
 

The next meeting of the PA State Legislature is Monday June 

26th at 9:00 am in the Shrewsbury Borough Municipal Build-

ing, 35 West Railroad Avenue, Shrewsbury, PA 17361. 
 

The meeting held on June 12th went very well.  Members of 

Central Penn as well as Keystone were in attendance.  The 

committee heard testimony from Andrew Dehoff of SRBC, 

two municipal water suppliers as well as myself.  There were 

17 state reps present.  They questioned Dehoff on excessive 

charges, SRBC’s mission, redundancies with DEP, staff com-

pensation and benefits, intimidation tactics and overreach. The 

committee appears to have a unified opinion the commission 

has gone way beyond the boundaries of the compact of 

1968.  My testimony was very well received and the meeting 

exceeded my expectations.   This issue is picking up steam fast 

and now is our time to be heard.  I was asked to testify again at 

the next meeting.   
 

Any input you have would be appreciated.  Please call or email 

me.  The biggest impact we can have is a attendance to the 

upcoming meeting in Shrewsbury.  I need 50+ people to show 

up.  There will be ample opportunity to speak one on one with 

the representatives after the meeting.  They have a lot of ques-

tions and are very empathetic to consumptive users.  Please 

clear your schedules and attend the meeting! 
 

Pete Ramsey 

717-577-5401 

pramsey@messiah.edu 

June Education 
 

The speakers for this meeting will be Dr. Ben McGraw  from 

Penn State University to give us an update on the ABW cultur-

al project and Chase Rogan from GCSAA will be holding a 

“town hall” meeting to address member concerns.   

mailto:pramsey@messiah.edu
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President 

Chad R. Oxenreider  

Galen Hall Country Club 

717-484-2523 

grnsmower@aol.com 

 

Vice President 

Brian L. Ahrens  

Reading Country Club 

610-779-8888 

Brian@readingcountryclub.com 

 

Secretary/Treasurer 

Stuart Hartman 

Lederach Golf Club 

215-513-9877 

shartman@lederachgolfclub.com 

 

Past President/Social 

Alan FitzGerald  

LedgeRock Golf Club 

610-777-9890 

alan@ledgerockgolf.com 

 

 

Directors 

Cody Frederick - 2018 

LedgeRock Golf Club 

610-777-9890 

chody87@yahoo.com 

 

Jeff Green - 2019 

Carlisle Barracks Golf Course 

jeffreygreen2011@yahoo.com 

   

John Long - 2017   

The Links at Gettysburg 

443-643-5050 

psuturf@yahoo.com 

 

Patrick Michener - 2019 

Country Club of York 

717-846-9522 

pmichener@ccyork.org 

 

Affiliate 
Thomas Mahute 

tmahute@fisherandson.com 

 

Executive Director/Newsletter Editor 

Wanda S. Fry 

717- 279-0368 

cpgcsa@hotmail.com 
 

 

PAST PRESIDENTS 
George Morris 

Ed Tabor 

Riley E. Heckert 

Richard T. Funk 
Harry L. Latshaw 

Daniel L. Snowberger 

Charles A. Barley 

Richard Wilt 

Fred N. Baker 

Richard J. Suttles 

John J. Boyd 

Y. Lewis Payson 

C. William Black, CGCS 

Dwight H. Brubaker 

Byron F. Knoll 
Michael Wilt 

Charles H. Cadiz, CGCS 

Kenneth R. Dietrich, CGCS 

Michael C. Hair 

Cameron G. Henderson 

James N. MacLaren 

David P. Portz, CGCS 

John P. McCormick 

David C. Weitzel, CGCS 

Fred Heinlen 

Terry L. Wueschinski, CGCS 
Greg Borzok 

Gregory C. Fantuzzi, CGCS 

James W. Jones 

William G. Wall 

Robert Beyer, CGCS 

Jeffrey L. Fry, CGCS 

John A Chassard 

David M. Rafferty 

Anthony P. Goodley, CGCS 

Samuel R. Snyder, CGCS 

John Dougherty 

H. Jim Loke, CGCS 
John L. Gehman 

Theodore S. Zabrenski 

Thomas C. Ocepek, CGCS 

Daniel W. Achenbach 

William E. Brooks 

William P. Ramsey 

Faron J. Stoops 

John M. Colo 

Daniel Brickley 

Matthew W. Strader 

Stephen J. Ludwig, CGCS 
Faron J. Stoops 

Barry Bollinger 

Rebecca Matis Clark 

Alan FitzGerald 

President’s Message 
By Chad Oxenreider 

 Greetings Everyone! 
 

Will someone please explain to me why time seems to have started accelerating exponentially in the 

last few years?  I know that it has roots in the fact that as we age, our perception of time changes, but 

geez.  It seems to be especially speeding by lately.  After turning 40 earlier this year, I began to reflect 

on my experiences gained from what now has been almost 25 years in the golf business.  We are truly 

fortunate to be able to rub shoulders with such a wide variety of gr eat people in the Central.  From 

vendors, scientists, engineers, to architects, and of course other superintendents, it still amazes me the 

broad spectrum of talented people that together orchestrate the maintenance of a golf course.  It’s crazy.  

Everyday people have no clue.  I am continually fascinated by the perception of the general population 

is of what we do.  “Oh, so you like, cut the grass and water the lawns?”   
 

-20 year old Chad- “Well, there’s a lot more to it than that.” 
 

-40 year old Chad- “Yep.  Pretty much.” 
 

The fact is, there IS a lot more to it than that, but the outsider’s opinion and perception will probably 

never change.  But we know the truth.  We are all surrounded by very important, intelligent people in 

this association.  So take the time to attend a meeting, shake some hands, and rub shoulders with them.  

It just may make you a better grass cutter. 
 

Lastly, a big THANKS to Chris and his staff at Crossgates Golf Club for hosting a great meeting!  It 

was one of the few perfect days we’ve had this spring.  See you all at Country Club of York!   
 

Chad 

CPGCSA Bylaw Vote to Change  

Class SM (Superintendent Member) to Class B 
 

Old Version-- 

  Section 6.07.  Class SM - Golf Course Superintendent Members. A Golf Course Superintendent is 

one who is entrusted with the management and operation of the tract of land defined as a golf 

course, including involvement in construction and maintenance of golf courses and related equip-

ment.  To qualify for a Class SM membership, an applicant shall have, at the time of application 

for membership, less than three (3) years experience as a Golf Course Superintendent and be cur-

rently employed in such capacity. Effective July 1,1997, all Class SM membership applicants 

must submit an application for membership or evidence of membership, with the Golf Course 

Superintendents Association of America and must maintain that membership thereafter. Class 

SM members shall have all the privileges of the association subject to the provisions of Article II. 

Section II, and shall pay such Initiation fees, annual dues and assessments as established by the 

board. 

 

New Version -- 

  Section 6.07.  Class B - Golf Course Superintendent Members. A Golf Course Superintendent is 

one who is entrusted with the management and operation of the tract of land defined as a golf 

course, including involvement in construction and maintenance of golf courses and related equip-

ment.  To qualify for a Class B membership, an applicant shall have, at the time of application for 

membership, less than three (3) years experience as a Golf Course Superintendent and be current-

ly employed in such capacity. Effective July 1,1997, all Class B membership applicants must sub-

mit an application for membership or evidence of membership, with the Golf Course Superinten-

dents Association of America and must maintain that membership thereafter. Class B mem-

bers shall have all the privileges of the association subject to the provisions of Article II. Section 

II, and shall pay such Initiation fees, annual dues and assessments as established by the board. 
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        Membership News 
      
The following individual has applied for membership into our 

association.  If there are no written objections within the next 

seven days, he will be accepted into CPGCSA at the next meet-

ing. 

 Benjamin Rudy ................................ Class FM 

 Superintendent, Lykens Valley Golf Course & Resort 

 

     If you know of anyone who is interested in membership into 

the association, please have them contact Wanda at 717-279-

0368 or cpgcsa@hotmail.com. 

 
 

 Membership information is also available  

on the Central Penn website at:  

www.cpgcsa.org 

Upcoming Events 
 

 Turf Innovation & Discovery Expo at “Valentine East” 

  Penn State Berks 

 Thursday, September 21, 2017 

 Register:  www.paturfshow.com 

 

 2017 Penn State Golf Turf Conference  

 Nittany Lion Inn, State College 

 November 14-16, 2017 

 

 2018 Eastern PA Turfgrass Conference & Trade Show  

 Shady Maple Conference Center in East Earl, PA. 

 January 10, 2018  

 

 Northeastern PA Turf Conference and Trade Show 

 The Woodlands Inn & Resort, Wilkes-Barre, 

 January 25, 2018 

 

 GCSAA Golf Industry Show 

 Henry B. Gonzalez Convention Center., San Antonio, Texas  

 February 3-8, 2018  

 

 2018 Western PA Turf Conference and Trade Show  

 Doubletree by Hilton Hotel, Pittsburgh  

 February 27 -28, 2018 

Mark Your Calendar 
 

Penn State Football Bus Trip 

September 16th 
 

Penn State vs. Georgia State 

 

Details available soon! 

mailto:cpgcsa@hotmail.com
http://www.cpgcsa.org
http://thewoodlandsresort.com/
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Drought Information 

Current Drought Declaration 

Status 
June 13, 2017 

Golf Results - May 16, 2017 
Crossgates Golf Course 

 
 1st Place: Blind Draw  145 

  Leroy Hurst Andrew Harrison 

  Matt Paulina 

 

 2nd Place:   146 

  Brian Ahrens Chase Rogan 

  Chris Gray 

 

 5th Place:   152 

  Chris Martin Matt Turner 

  Thom Mahute Jeff Green 

 

 Closest to Pin: 

  #3 Barry Bollinger 

  #13 George Manos 

 

 Longest Drive: 

  #9 Matt “Baroo”Turner 

  #16  Matt “Baroo” Turner 
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Thanks to our June Meeting Sponsors 

Finch Services, Inc. was originally established as a John Deere dealership in 1945. In 1987, Finch Services became a John 

Deere Golf & Sports Turf equipment dealer and is now one of only 

four remaining original John Deere Golf dealers in the United States.  

Over the past 30 years in the Golf industry, we have grown and ex-

panded, now covering geography from Virginia to Upstate New York.  

We have also expanded our allied product offerings to meet the needs 

of our Golf Course & Sports Turf customers. We represent the most 

trusted names in specialized turf maintenance equipment and back 

every product we sell with world class customer support. Our sales, 

parts and service teams are committed to our customer’s success and 

our after-sale support is second to none.  Thank you for your past business and we look forward to partnering with you and your 

facility in the future.  Visit us at www.finchinc.com. 

 

 

 

LebanonTurf provides innovative and leading performance products to the golf and landscape industries in North America and 

around the world. A division of Lebanon Seaboard Corporation (www.lebsea.com) LebanonTurf is an industry leader in produc-

ing advanced technology fertilizers, grass seed and biological products. Golf 

course superintendents, lawn care operators, professional landscapers and 

sports turf managers count on LebanonTurf brands; ProScape®, Lebanon® 

Pro, Country Club®, Pennmulch, Roots®,and Emerald Isle Solutions™ to 

make them successful in their endeavors to create and maintain the best qual-

ity turf, plants and trees. 

LebanonTurf stands out as the only company in its industry offering both 

microbiological components along with advanced controlled release fertilizer 

products delivered as part of an integrated systems approach to turf and plant 

care needs. In addition, the company's highly-rated grass seed products are 

available as mixes, blends and in straight varieties to sod growers. With a 

network of more than 300 distributors, LebanonTurf products are available 

throughout the U.S. and in a growing number of international locations. 

 

The distribution efficiency of LebanonTurf is unmatched in the industry. With a large modern distribution centers in Lebanon, 

PA and Danville, IL along with direct shipment capability from production facilities in New York, Indiana, Virginia and Ore-

gon, products are readily available and delivered consistently in just a few days. 

 

 

 

Since 1983 Turf Equipment and Supply Company has provided products and services to several segments of the turf industry. 

We sell and service Toro commercial equipment and several allied lines to golf courses and other institutional customers in 

Maryland, Northern Virginia, Washington DC, Pennsylvania, 

New Jersey and Delaware.  Turf Equipment and Supply Compa-

ny also carries landscape products including pond fountains, 

commercial and residential irrigation, drainage products and 

water gardening products.   

 

Our culture is One Team, Many Solutions with the goal of ex-

ceeding your expectations every day.  As a result of this compa-

ny culture and our philosophy, Turf Equipment and Supply 

Company is today recognized as one of the leading distributors 

in the industry.  The high level of performance has been recog-

nized by not only our customers, but also by the Toro Company which awarded Turf Equipment it’s Distributor of the year” 

award for North America in 2016.  

 

Jeff Shoemaker         Ted Zabrenski 

Christopher Gray 

Lance V. Ernst Mike  Huey  
Craig  Esbenshade Brian K. Pardoe 
Michael K. Hartley George  Skawski

http://www.lebsea.com/
http://www.lebanonturf.com/fertilizers/c/2/index.aspx
http://www.lebanonturf.com/grass-seed/c/13/index.aspx
http://www.lebanonturf.com/biologicals/c/10/index.aspx
http://www.lebanonturf.com/products/brands/proscape
http://www.lebanonturf.com/products/brands/lebanonpro
http://www.lebanonturf.com/products/brands/lebanonpro
http://www.lebanonturf.com/products/brands/countryclub
http://www.lebanonturf.com/products/brands/roots
http://www.lebanonturf.com/products/brands/emeraldislesolutions
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Platinum Sponsors 

Silver Sponsors 

Bronze Sponsors 

Gold Sponsors 
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The Green Sheet 
1314 Porter Avenue 
Scranton, PA  18504 
cpgcsa@hotmail.com 

www.cpgcsa.org 

 

2017 CPGCSA Meeting  Locations 

 

June 19 

Country Club of York 

 

September 16 

Penn State Football Game  

 


